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I. Welcome and Introductions

The 2011 SAA Security Roundtable was called to order by Mimi Bowling at 5:35pm. Participants introduced themselves with their name and organizational affiliation.

II. Elections

Mimi Bowling announced that her tenure as Secretary and Maria Holden’s tenure as Chair had concluded, requiring the election of new officers. Although unable to attend the meeting, Kara McClurken of the University of Virginia had expressed interest in serving as Chair.

With no other nominations, Sarah Keen nominated Kara McClurken as Chair of the Security Roundtable. The motion was seconded by Brittany Turner. Kara McClurken was unanimously elected as Chair of the Security Roundtable.

With no other nominations, Mimi Bowling nominated Brittany Turner as Chair of the Security Roundtable. The motion was seconded by Gregor Trinkaus-Randall. Brittany Turner was unanimously elected as Secretary of the Security Roundtable.

The group offered congratulations to the incoming officers, and expressed their gratitude and appreciation for the previous efforts of Ms. Holden and Ms. Bowling.

III. Approval of the Minutes for the 2010 Security Roundtable

Mimi Bowling noted that the minutes from the 2010 Security Roundtable were distributed via email. The minutes of the 2010 Security Roundtable meeting were prepared and submitted by Brittany Turner. Ms. Bowling encouraged the participants to review the minutes if they had not already done so.

A motion was made by Gregor Trinkaus-Randall, seconded by Mimi Bowling, to accept the 2010 Security Roundtable minutes without amendment. The motion was unanimously approved.

IV. Executive Council Updates

Brenda Lawson explained that her duties as Council Liaison were concluding. The new liaison will be Terry Baxter.

Ms. Lawson highlighted new developments within the Executive Council. The first was the creation of an Annual Meeting Task Force, charged with evaluating four areas related to the annual meeting. The most pressing of these areas was social responsibility as a result of the labor dispute surrounding the 2011 meeting. Although attendees understood the contract and financial devastation of moving the meeting, ways to anticipate and adjust to similar disputes in the future is needed. Site selection will also be explored and may include large hotels, convention centers, universities, multiple smaller hotels, and other options. The third charge is the meeting model, which will consider which groups meet when, how the meeting is structured, the length of the meeting, and other issues. Each of these concerns has been under consideration for years, and now that SAA has grown to include 29 roundtables, it is prudent to reevaluate the existing model. The final task is to consider accessibility, particularly in the area of virtual conferencing. Members may feel disenfranchised if they would like to be more involved in SAA but cannot attend a meeting. Although attendance is usually between 1,500 and 1,600, SAA has over 6,000 members. The Task Force will be comprised of nine members, with a tenth ex-officio member experienced in meetings and logistics. There will also be four members heading a sub-committee for each of the four areas slated for evaluation. The Task Force will meet for two years, with preliminary results available by the 2012 annual meeting. Immediately after the conclusion of the 2011 meeting, volunteers will be solicited during a very short period. Appointments will be made by incoming SAA Vice President Jackie Dooley, and all appointments will be made by October 15, 2011.

Another issue being discussed is AV support for the annual meeting. Since Roundtables have traditionally been a grassroots effort, AV support is only available in rare circumstances, such as the Metadata Roundtable. Requests for AV support at Roundtable meetings must be made by April 1 and may allow exceptions for compelling reasons. These requests will be considered at the budget meeting in May 2012. Requests should be submitted through the Finance Committee for consideration as part of the budget process.

Ms. Lawson provided an overview of pending Constitutional Amendments, to be voted on at the business meeting on Saturday, August 27, 2011. The proposed amendments are outlined in the annual meeting program on pages 50 through 52.

The Council has approved two new awards. The first is a Diversity Award and the second is an Emerging Leader Award. Mimi Bowling asked for more information on the Diversity Award, and Terry Baxter explained that in the interest of supporting SAA’s strategic priorities, the Diversity Award was established. The application and supporting materials will be available on the SAA Awards webpage. He added that the application is very straightforward.

Finally, Ms. Lawson offered an explanation of other decisions, including the adoption of EAC CPF standards earlier in the year. The Statement on Core Values for Archivists was also adopted, as well as the DAS Curriculum and Certificate Program for digital archives specialists.

Ms. Bowling thanked Ms. Lawson for serving as the Council Liaison and welcomed Mr. Baxter as the incoming liaison.

V. Program Committee Updates and Discussion of 2012 Program Proposals

Brittany Turner explained that the theme of the 2012 annual meeting will be “Beyond Borders,” emphasizing issues of diversity and cross-boundary collaborations. The meeting will be held in San Diego. She explained the criteria for program proposals, deadlines, and applications, which are available on the SAA website. Without additional questions, Ms. Turner initiated a discussion of potential security proposals for the 2012 meeting.

Lori Satter discussed her work, noting that repositories provide great physical onsite access while simultaneously securing access. Her repository recently implemented item counts and the “rule of one.” They have also undergone a review of existing security policies and began addressing the difference between “serious researchers” versus genealogists. Ms. Satter explored the benefits and challenges of these developments, acknowledging that this is only an adequate solution for some collections. The effort is new, being initiated within the last six weeks and focusing on high value collections first, and has definitely met resistance due to the time needed. Gregor Trinkaus-Randall inquired as to various policies at Ms. Satter’s institution, including sign in, materials permitted in the research area, supervision, and physical environment. He suggested that addressing those issues might alleviate problems in other areas. Ms. Satter outlined many of the existing policies and procedures, indicating that one of the greatest concerns was the unstaffed research area. Mimi Bowling encouraged the immediate inclusion of a monitor, and Ms. Satter inquired as to what level of training would be necessary and whether this could be a student. Ms. Bowling explained that training was necessary, but a student may be appropriate in a monitoring role.

As a result of the discussion, Ms. Bowling suggested a session specifically dedicated to research area security, perhaps focusing on the concept of impossible decisions and citing the New York State Archives’ use of a buddy system in the aftermath of the Daniel Lorello theft. Mr. Trinkaus-Randall added that there could be a policies and procedures component, and may also be a good opportunity to discuss the use of surrogate records. Ms. Bowling also suggested a program proposal dedicated specifically to training of security or other personnel.

Ryan Mason suggested investigative tools and techniques as a topic, particularly in the realm of online sales such as eBay. This may include electronic investigations to find and repatriate holdings, such as what to look for, how to find it, etc., and may transcend sectors. Although in the past FBI agents and eBay representatives discussed similar issues, perhaps there are newer developments. Mr. Mason also asked if there have ever been formal discussions or partnerships between the Security Roundtable and eBay or other security organizations such as ASIS. Ms. Bowling and Mr. Trinkaus-Randall explained that efforts have been focused on sustaining the Security Roundtable and this has not been explored. Shelby Sanett added that the International Foundation for Cultural Property Protection in Texas offers a certification program and national group. Perhaps they can speak to cultural heritage institutions regarding deterrence.

Potential program proposals will include one focused on the research area, including photographs of researchers and recordkeeping, and will be drafted by Lori Satter and Sarah Keen. There may also be one dedicated to security training for personnel.

Future Security Roundtable meetings may seek to explore potential partnerships and relationships between related organizations, such as eBay, the FBI, ASIS and other security organizations, and the IFCPP.

VI. Discussion of Endorsement of RBMS Security Guidelines

Mimi Bowling explained that the Security Roundtable has received repeated requests from the RBMS Security Committee to endorse the relatively new security guidelines. This is a single guideline replacing the two previous documents outlining theft prevention and response strategies. It was formally adopted by RBMS in 2009. Previously, SAA adopted the earlier guidelines as an external standard in 1993. No further action has been taken by an SAA body since then. There is also nothing comparable, as SAA does not have it’s own security guidelines at present.

Ms. Bowling advocated for the endorsement of the RBMS Security Guidelines for a number of reasons. She also outlined the procedure for adopting an external standard, which would require a recommendation from the Security Roundtable to the Standards Committee, which would then forward the request to the Executive Council. The RBMS Security Guidelines had been discussed in 2010 with a few concerns highlighted. Gregor Trinkaus-Randall added that it was submitted to the Executive Council, but without the initial recommendations from the Security Roundtable in January of 2011. The Security Roundtable must formally act first, followed by the Standards Committee, as the Executive Council was unable to address the issues raised within the Security Roundtable.

Ms. Bowling expressed her opinion that the guidelines are primarily excellent and should be “required reading.” She added that they are very refined and have been thoughtfully revised. She also noted that the guidelines have made an effort to be inclusive by modifying language so that it isn’t as rare book specific as previous versions.

Ryan Mason explained that he is a member of RBMS and agreed that some concerns are apparent and valid in terms of apprehending potential thieves, as this requires specific training and shouldn’t necessarily be undertaken by staff unless there is a permanent security presence on site. He added that there are legal issues, which vary from state to state. Many states are only able to document an incident and notify law enforcement, whereas others, such as Ohio, are empowered to apprehend a thief as a shoplifter before notifying law enforcement. He cautioned the group from implementing certain parts of the guidelines without discussion with law enforcement and/or counsel.

Ms. Bowling agreed, emphasizing the importance of knowing state laws and jurisdictional relationships. She highlighted Section Two of the guidelines, indicating that her 2010 concerns regarding questioning were more an outgrowth of ambiguous wording rather than encouraging on site interrogation. Although she would like the language to be more specific for what should and should not happen, it is merely one of several quibbles that are relatively minor. She indicated that she would be willing to set aside this concern.

Mr. Mason expressed his view in the context of his role as support staff to archives. Although there are differing thoughts on marking, he believes it is advantageous in certain circumstances and may be done discretely or visibly. He added that it does very little to change the historic or other value. He has observed many incidents where an item remains in the custody of a repository because of a visible mark, and although there may be preservation concerns, emerging technologies from retail theft are migrating into cultural heritage institutions and may alleviate some of those concerns. He indicated his hope that the archival community considers exploring the feasibility of marking items, particularly those of high financial value. He added that many vendors, including OCLC and MissingMaterials.org have information on embossers and microembossers, and also highlighted the Library of Congress stamp and ink program.

Ms. Bowling explained that the marking component of the RBMS guidelines is probably the most contentious issue. She noted that she is becoming more comfortable with the defacement aspects of marking, although she has not yet fully converted to the pro-marking position. She recognized that a visible stamp may often serve as a theft deterrent, but the feasibility and practicality of marking still remain problematic. Quoting from the RBMS guidelines, she emphasized the fact that in archives “mark[ing] every item” is impossible, and this is one of the major concerns associated with the endorsement of these guidelines by archivists. She indicated her desire for the guidelines to allow for flexibility, perhaps encouraging the marking of treasures instead of the requirement for marking of every item. 

Ms. Bowling inquired as to the possibility of recommending adoption of the guidelines with commentary about the caveats for archival institutions. Mr. Trinkaus-Randall indicated that this would likely be appropriate, citing the approved Published Materials Online Standard authored by OCLC and endorsed by SAA. This included the approval of a preface written by the Intellectual Property Working Group, which will be included on the SAA Standards Portal to address similar concerns regarding digital access to materials still governed by copyright. He suggested the Security Roundtable create a similar preface, indicating that the RBMS Security Guidelines are being recommended for approval but there are some issues that are more specific to rare books rather than archives, such as “must mark all items.” Perhaps the preface could indicate that although this is optimal, it is rarely feasible.

Ms. Bowling highlighted Appendix 1: Guidelines on Marking, specifically numbers 3 and 4, which are absolute statements. She expressed her concern that a repository may be punished for not adhering to a guideline of “all” if a case was taken to court. Mr. Trinkaus-Randall again noted that this could be addressed in a preface. He suggested that the preface be one to two pages addressing a number of issues, which would be housed on the Standards Portal to emphasize those concerns. The information would be taken under advisement and it would be clear that marking may be feasible for certain collections, but is not mandatory. He explained that using the template for the OCLC guideline may be a good approach, and that it would be live on the website within a few weeks. Ms. Bowling reiterated that mass marking is not the standard for archives due to the volume of records; it simply is not feasible. Focusing on treasures will also have loopholes, as thieves steal for reasons other than sale. She also noted that stamps may encourage mutilation, and the most prudent use of individualized attention may be reformatting rather than marking.

Mr. Trinkaus-Randall expressed his view that as a whole, the RBMS Security Guidelines are outstanding. He added that great effort has been put into the guidelines, with at least three or four revisions since the publication of his security book. He suggested that Maria Holden or Kara McClurken draft the preface and then distribute via the listserv for feedback. Ms. Bowling suggested that the Roundtable wait a few weeks to use the existing preface as a structural model and then form an ad hoc committee to revise the preface. She also suggested that Ms. McClurken email a call for volunteers to the listserv and contact the Standards Committee, if necessary.

Mr. Trinkaus-Randall added that anything requiring Executive Council consideration is due before December 28, 2011, and the Standards Committee before that. The next meeting will be May 14, 2012. The January meeting tends to be strategic prorities, with the May meeting focusing on the budget. He also asked that the RBMS Security Committee be given an update.

Ms. Bowling raised the issue of ink for marking. While working on “To Preserve and Protect: Security Solutions for New York’s Historical Records,” she learned that the Library of Congress ink was available, but was extremely difficult to find. Anyone interested needed to contact Beth. The stamp, however, is usually the Library of Congress library designation. Mr. Trinkaus-Randall added that he previously recommended 5/8 inch for stamping. Ms. Bowling noted the advantage of using both visible and invisible stamps; if the visible deterrent stamp is removed, the invisible stamp may still be used to prove ownership. However, if a repository can only use one type of stamp, it should be the visible type.

Brittany Turner summarized the discussion and requested any clarification of next steps. Hearing none,

Upon publication to the SAA website, the Digital Publications Preface will be used as a template for constructing the Security Roundtable Preface for recommended endorsement of the RBMS Security Guidelines.

Incoming Chair Kara McClurken will extend a call for volunteers to sit on an ad hoc committee to fine tune the language of the Preface via the Security Roundtable listserv.

The final draft of the Preface will be added to the supplementary materials and submitted to the Standards Committee for review and possible action by the Executive Council.

Incoming Chair Kara McClurken will communicate progress and procedure to the RBMS Security Committee.

VII. Featured Forum: Lessons from Recent Archival Thefts

Mimi Bowling explained that Brittany Turner and Maria Holden had prepared a number of articles for discussion at the roundtable, which had been distributed via the listserv. A limited number of copies were also available. The articles were intended to encourage discussion of current events, and also provide an opportunity for Security Roundtable members to discuss their experiences at their own institutions.

Questions for discussion included:

· Have we made advances in the past few years that resulted in a better response?

· How do these incidents help us identify needs of archivists and archival programs?

· How can we address those needs?

Suggested pre-readings included:

· Landau (Washington Post Photo Gallery) – http://www.washingtonpost.com/local/a-trail-of-suspicion/2011/07/27/gIQA5GUlcI_gallery.html#photo=1
· Landau (Washington Post Article) - http://www.washingtonpost.com/local/as-document-theft-probe-of-historian-landau-grows-so-do-questions-on-who-he-is/2011/07/18/gIQAc70kbI_story.html?hpid=z9
· Lowry (NY Times Article) - http://www.nytimes.com/2011/01/29/us/29lincoln.html
· Waffen (TBD Article) - http://www.tbd.com/articles/2010/10/leslie-waffen-ex-national-archives-director-s-home-raided-profile--26689.html
Initiating the discussion, Mimi Bowling summarized the New York State Archives security project that she and Brittany Turner worked on through 2010 and 2011. She also gave background information on former New York State Archives employee and archival thief Daniel Lorello.

Brittany Turner spoke of her work in establishing, maintaining, and strengthening relationships with regard to theft prevention and recovery. Most exciting were relationships with security personnel, law enforcement, collectors, sellers, and colleagues at the National Archives and Records Administration’s Holdings Protection Team and Archival Recovery Team.

Richard Dine discussed his work in providing training to external organizations in tandem with his role at the National Archives and Records Administration as a member of the Holdings Protection Team. He has developed instructional videos and strategies to avoid a culture of distrust while deterring insider theft. He also touched upon the Landau theft, noting that Landau has allegedly stolen from many. This frequently occurs, and archives need support during an investigation.

Mary Morganti noted that she had lunch with Landau twice and that he even provided her with his cell phone number. Mr. Dine added that Landau is still under investigation and anyone who was potentially affected should contact his team. They are still cataloging and hope that many institutions will be able to identify their records and reclaim them.

Shelby Sanett said that concerned institutions may also contact the Inspector General’s office and should attend the Preservation Section meeting on Friday afternoon, where they will be exploring the tension between access and protection. They will also discuss how institutions of all sizes can develop programs, policies and procedures to customize for their size institution, especially since this information is rarely learned in archival programs and library schools, instead evolving from practical need. David Ferriero, Archivist of the United States, will also be speaking at the meeting on the topic of preservation and holdings protection. While they go together, they are also separate areas of practice, but preservation professionals often end up wearing the security hat. Diane from the Library of Congress will be talking about her efforts on behalf of security and preservation. Mr. Dine and Larry Evangelista will provide examples of their training and outreach program, which can be made available to practitioners and students. The team is comprised of half archivists and half security specialists, leading to a unique combination and approach. Finally, Ms. Turner will discuss the equalization of preservation and security. There will be time for discussion, feedback, and ideas, and they will be addressing the topic at a very practical level.

Gregor Trinkaus-Randall explained that he has been writing a security chapter for the archival buildings guidelines from 2010. In many ways, nothing new has really been written and there is a huge gap in practice. His manual was published in 1995 and although much hasn’t changed, practical applications are beginning to change. Ms. Sanett added that the Holdings Protection Team is considering publishing information related to their work.

Ms. Morganti asked if there is an underground watch list for known or suspected thieves. Ms. Bowling explained NARA’s use of a “BOLO,” or “Be On the Look Out” list internally. Mr. Dine added that sharing researcher information across sites has been problematic within NARA. However, information about formal bans is automatically associated with researcher cards. Ms. Sanett added that the approach is captured in policy and the infrastructure is being developed to support the practice. Mr. Dine explained that once NARA’s system is established, they hope to cooperate with other organizations such as the Library of Congress. Mr. Trinkaus-Randall expressed his hope that it would begin with NARA, followed by the Smithsonian and Library of Congress, then the state archives, and trickle down from there. Ms. Sanett concluded, noting that policy develops as a way to formalize the procedures already in place, and this area is still evolving. It is wise to avoid making policy statements too concrete too quickly, as they may require flexibility to evolve. They are very connected with the Council of State Archivists and would like to explore that relationship.

Ms. Bowling asked Ms. Morganti to elaborate on what made her uncomfortable about Landau. Ms. Morganti expressed her opinion that Landau arrived in a frenzy, was sick and made a point of being sick, and wanted to know what they had. She considered it odd behavior, especially since he didn’t actually do research. She explained that she seats troubling users right in front of the reference desk so she can keep an eye on them. Eventually, Landau needed to go to lunch and couldn’t figure out her directions, asking her to accompany him. Although he made a point of emphasizing his importance, he didn’t appear to have the requisite expertise. Ms. Morganti suggested getting to know users that make you uncomfortable and to hover while they are working. Ms. Bowling added that there are many behaviors to be wary of and although there is no one thing to watch for, the cumulative effect of multiple idiosyncrasies should raise suspicion. 

Ryan Mason explained that customer service is the best deterrent. When serving as the Security Manager of a large retail store, $32,000 of merchandise walked out the door. The security program evolved to having associates call security and take a more active customer service role, leading to the deterrence of approximately $5,000 to $6,000 in theft with only himself and one detective for a site over 100 square feet. This was all accomplished through appropriate training of sales associates and identifying odd behaviors. Senses need to be developed, gut feelings trusted, and a type of profiling employed. Many also use a code word to indicate a suspicious situation or person.

Ms. Morganti explained that she believes her institution was being evaluated by Landau as a potential target, since it was never clear what he wanted. She is going back over her old records, but he never really looked at anything. He did come back a second day, but was unfocused and left. He called a few months later explaining that he hadn’t had time to return. Ms. Morganti is still checking to see what may be missing, if anything. Ms. Bowling affirmed the importance of being aware of gut feelings. Staff must figure out what is uneasy in a situation rather than ignoring that instinct. 

Ms. Bowling emphasized the difficulty of getting the word out, indicating that the former President of the Maryland Historical Society stated in an interview that Landau was their first theft. Yet there was a historic researcher theft at the same institution in the 1980s. Mr. Dine added that although theft was previously embarrassing, NARA has made a strong effort to be very public and this appears to be extremely helpful. They are hoping to create a deterrent poster using photos related to their public thefts.

Sarah Keen expressed her opinion that Vassar College may be a victim of the Landau thefts and that the presidential letters collection is being inventoried, as a predecessor only reviewed one box of two. There are no circulation records. She also identified various types of thieves, such as those stealing for research or convenience versus those stealing with intent to sell. Mr. Mason cited the example of William Scott, the Drew University intern who stole several choice documents for profit.

Mr. Dine added that in 2012, NARA might institute a program to test their vulnerabilities, perhaps through use of a “plant” and observing staff reactions. Ms. Turner expressed her optimism and appreciation for the cross pollination of traditional retail security solutions and collaborations between archival institutions and retailers. She noted that in many cases there is no need to come up with an archives-specific solution, as retail strategies may be quite applicable despite noticeable differences between the types of organization. Ultimately, the goals are the same. Mr. Trinkaus-Randall added that scenario situations might be useful on both large and small scales, such as a theft drill. In that situation, staff will have an opportunity to deal with their actual reactions in a crisis situation and identify areas for improvement. Ms. Sanett added that the advantages would be similar to a mystery shopper scenario. Mr. Trinkaus-Randall suggested that it would be appropriate to alert staff that it will be happening, but not when, and to underscore the purpose of such an exercise. Ms. Keen explored the serious ramifications of lax security and training, and Ms. Sanett agreed that this helps to identify a training need. This is Ms. Keen’s hope, as this should highlight a weakness as an institution rather than the need for disciplinary action against an employee. Mr. Dine noted that these actions are most successful when they avoid becoming adversarial. The goal should be continuous improvement rather than punishment, and Ms. Sanett agreed that a no-fault approach is advisable. Mr. Trinkaus-Randall explained that the goal is not to punish but to identify areas for improvement and provide necessary training. Mr. Dine added that few people would know the specific name of an employee who missed something; the only goal is to identify the gaps, which Ms. Sanett referred to as “gap analysis.” Ms. Morganti suggested using volunteers from other repositories who are unknown to staff, and would love to see this type of activity as a cooperative effort.

Ms. Morganti asked if others take photographs of registered researchers and whether they require a signed release in the event of researchers capturing photos of other researchers. Ms. Bowling noted that this is an established policy of many repositories. Private institutions may take a photograph and ample personal information, although this may be more challenging in a public institution. The laws would generally be the same as those governing library user privacy. Bag checks are also useful, although security officers must be trained on what to look for, especially since 20th century collections may look like regular paper. Whatever the policy, it should be clear, detailed, and available online. Mr. Dine added that checked bags might help avoid that type of security screening, although the potential for researcher and staff theft still exists. He suggested that security officers should simply consult with an archivist if unsure about an item leaving the facility, which is a newly implemented strategy at NARA. Ms. Sanett added that security personnel were given a three-part training and tested it with scenarios, role-play, and comment cards. She noted that there is significant resistance to staff searches and it requires ongoing refreshers and training for new security officers.

Mr. Mason explained that at Ohio State, security personnel were trained by librarians, had excellent physical controls, and a direct line to university police. Quality of security personnel may depend on the institution or the individual. He added that some libraries in Dallas are removing all cameras after receiving a subpoena for a parking lot security issue. The library Director did not believe police should be given user information about issues that were not related to the physical library site. 

Ms. Bowling added that all security management is risk management, and that there will always be trade-offs like privacy versus security. She added that if records are not kept, there is no point in obtaining the information in the first place. Mr. Trinkaus-Randall raised the concern of camera use, since they cannot always be monitored and it is easy for personnel to glaze over, suggesting the retention of footage and obtaining necessary server space. Ms. Bowling agreed, noting that this is becoming more manageable and the maintenance will depend on the type and location of cameras. Mr. Mason noted that at Ohio State, user records would only be available while an item was checked out, and that record was deleted upon return. Ms. Bowling emphasized that while this is appropriate in circulating collections, records of special collection use should be maintained indefinitely as years could pass before discovering a missing or mutilated item. Ms. Morganti suggested that this be used as a supporting example to justify budget requests to complete catalogs and eliminate backlogs. Ms. Bowling agreed, adding that good description is critical. Security may become leverage for reformatting funds and digitization or microfilm projects.

In conclusion, Mr. Dine reminded members to attend the Preservation Section Business Meeting and Sarah Keen reminded members to attend the endorsed security session, “Theft Transparency in the Digital Age: Stakeholder Perspectives.”

VIII. Adjourn

The 2011 SAA Security Roundtable Meeting was adjourned at 7:27pm.

Respectfully prepared and submitted by 

Brittany Turner, Secretary, Security Roundtable
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